GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting ----- March 28, 1991

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, ATTENDANCE D. L. Taylor at 7:00 A.M. at the District office. Board members present were James Walker, Gary Wilson, and John Groo.

Special Service District members present were D. L. Taylor, Gary Wilson, and George White.

Others present were Robert Knight, Dale Pierson, Marsha Modine and Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of March MINUTES 14, 1991. After calling for additions or corrections and hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as read.

D.L. called the public hearing to order, and Dale PUBLIC HEARING reported the grant application is for approximately GRANT APPLICA-\$178,000.00, for engineering, purchase of the Beeman well, TION piping of that well, booster pump purchase and construction, upgrading of GW#5 to culinary standards and piping that well to the existing culinary system. Public comment was requested. Mr. Knight asked if we would need a well permit and Dale explained the well was already in place.

Marsha went over the January and February finan- FINANCIAL cial statements on a line by line basis.

STATEMENT

 $\hbox{Marsha explained that the bids for the new com-COMPUTER BID puter need to be reevaluated because the bid accepted had $RE-EVALUATION $$$ included low radiation screens. George moved to purchase the Everex Tempo. James Walker seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

D. L. stated the evening meeting with Moab Irriga- MEETING WITH tion Co. was contingent on receiving the promised letter M.I.C. from Mark Page. That letter has not yet arrived. D. L. asked the meeting be delayed until next Thursday evening. Dale said he would notify both boards when the letter arrived and the meeting could be scheduled.

Dale reported Beeman has checked the Cemetery well CEMETERY WELL for sand. The level of sand in the well is still where it REFURBISHMENT was a year ago. He also has received the well logs for that well, which indicate a lower production rate of 250 GPM. The two options are still re-fitting with a pump sized for 250 gpm or attempting to drill a new well in the same area. Horace has a used 7-1/2 hp pump for \$1500.00 that will fit this well. Dale got a price from Munro for \$1800. Dale reported he has gone to a seminar concerning poly-

phosphates, and it was reported these chemicals could be put $_{ ext{CEMETERY WELL}}$ in the well, the well surged, and it will supposedly do some cleaning behind the perforations. George said Horace had told him this treatment was a waste of money. Gary said he thought we should go ahead with the new pump. Dale reminded the Board that our agreement with the city includes the stipulation that if it is needed that well must be used to provide water to the Cemetery. He suggested that if that comes about, we could re-fit with the present equipment and serve the cemetery. James suggested that if that scenario happened, we could also serve culinary water through the SVW & Sid lines.

Dale reported another well that might be utilized HECLA WELL is the Hecla subdivision well. He has not checked the well \log . Dale reported he has re-checked the agreements with SVW & SID, and that it appears the District did not receive the site or the hole. It was suggested someone talk with John West about using that well. D. L. suggested this new pump be used to test that well. Gary moved that if Horace will provide a guarantee, we buy from Beeman, otherwise the District will purchase the new one. James seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

James Walker asked about the water availability WATER AVAILand it was reported the reservoir is filling and is now ABILITY higher than the peak last year. It was agreed by consensus that we may not pump to users in the valley.

James Walker moved to approve the checks list. CHECKS APPROV-George seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 A. M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

Dale Pierson, Sec'y/Treas.